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Liquor Hearing Officer 

Minutes of the Wednesday January 31, 2018 Meeting 

Carson City Community Development Conference Room A 

108 East Proctor Street, Room A, Carson City, Nevada 
 

 

 

A Liquor Hearing Officer meeting was scheduled for 1:30 p.m. on Wednesday January 31, 2018, in the Carson 

City Community Development Conference Room A, 108 East Proctor Street, Carson City, Nevada. 

 

PRESENT 

 

APPLICANT:  Shelly Brown, Palidin, LLC 

 

STAFF:    Lee Plemel, Community Development Director – Liquor Hearing Officer 

   Hope Sullivan, Planning Manager 

   Mariah Ziegenbein, Business License Specialist 

   Tamar Warren, Deputy Clerk 

 

NOTE:  A recording of these proceedings and any written comments or documentation provided to the 

recording secretary during the meeting are public record.  These materials are on file in the Clerk-Recorder’s 

Office, and available for review during regular business hours.  The hearing materials are on file in the Planning 

Division, and are available for review during regular business hours. 

 

A.   CALL TO ORDER 

 

Mr. Plemel called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. 

 

B.   MODIFICATION TO THE AGENDA – There were no modifications to the agenda. 

 

C. PUBLIC COMMENT – No public was present at this hearing. 

 

D. PUBLIC HEARING: ACTION ITEM 

 

 D-1 FOR POSSIBLE ACTION:  TO APPROVE A TRANSFER OF LOCATION OF A 

GENERAL WHOLESALE LIQUOR LICENSE FOR PALIDIN` LLC WITH KURT BROWN 

REMAINING AS THE LIQUOR MANAGER, FROM 2033 LOMPA LANE #102 TO 3160 N. DEER 

RUN RD #4. 

 

Mr. Plemel introduced the item and Ms. Ziegenbein presented the Staff Report which is incorporated into the 

record.  She also clarified that the applicant is amending the application to reflect that the requested license is for 

liquor distribution, and that the stated marijuana distribution is for a different license.  Mr. Plemel indicated that 

the applicant was a wholesale distributor; therefore the server training requirement would not apply in this case. 

 

Applicant representative Shelly Brown noted that “everything is great” with her application process. 

 

Mr. Plemel approved the a transfer of location of the general wholesale liquor license for Palidin` LLC 

with Kurt Brown remaining as the liquor manager, from 2033 Lompa Lane #102 to 3160 N. Deer Run Rd 

#4, with the amendment outlined above by Ms. Ziegenbein. 

 

E. PUBLIC COMMENT – No public was present. 
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F. ADJOURNMENT  

 

Mr. Plemel adjourned the meeting at 1:34 p.m. 

 

 

The January 31, 2018 Liquor Hearing Officer meeting minutes are respectfully submitted on this 31
st
 day of 

January, 2018. 

  

 

      SUSAN MERRIWETHER, Clerk - Recorder 

 

 

      By: ____________________________________________ 

       Tamar Warren, Deputy Clerk 

 

   


